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San Diego Gas & Electric Company (SDG&E) appreciates this opportunity to provide comments 
on the 2018-2019 Transmission Planning Process stakeholder meeting held on November 16, 
2018. SDG&E’s is requesting clarification on the methodology behind the net qualifying capacity 
(NQC) calculation. It is SDG&E’s understanding that the new NQC proposed methodology will 
only apply on GI deliverability studies and will not apply on any other CAISO studies. SDG&E 
shares the same concerns expressed by other stakeholders during the meeting that it would be 
helpful if the CAISO has a webinar that is solely focused on their new NQC methodology and 
explores its ramifications and impact on GI deliverability studies and other reliability studies 
such as LCR and System Reliability Assessment studies.  

 

  

 


